GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL A.G.M. MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 9 October 2017
Present:
Kirsteen McDonald


- Treasurer
Claire Kilfedder



- Parent Member

Katrina Taylor



- Parent Member

Tracey Anderson



- Parent Member
Bernadette Sinclair


- Parent Member

Catriona Calvert



- Advisor to Parent Council

Late:

Lesley Britton



- Parent Member


Donna Swanson



- Parent Member



Angela Kiernan



- Parent Member

Parent Forum Visitors: Sally McCutcheon, Jonathan Godfrey, Angela Lyttle.
Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially Jonathan Godfrey and Sally McCutcheon for continuing to help. Also Angela Lyttle who comes regularly from the Parent Forum. 
Apologies: Rev. Dave Slater and Helen McLaughlin.
A.G.M:

Kirsteen McDonald proposed the minutes from last year’s AGM and Claire Kilfedder seconded them.
Kirsteen gave the 2016–2017 Annual Report and distributed copies to each member, this included the Treasurer’s Report and Financial Statement. Catriona Calvert will post the report on the school APP and Web-site.

There were four vacancies for Parent Members and three Office Bearer positions.
Five parent forum members applied and four were drawn.

New Parent Members: Angela Kiernan, Katrina Taylor, Tracey Anderson and Bernadette Sinclair. 

New Office Bearers are as follows:

Chairperson – Kirsteen McDonald (nominated by Claire Kilfedder and seconded by Bernadette Sinclair)

Vice-Chairperson – Angela Kiernan (nominated by Kirsteen McDonald and seconded by Bernadette Sinclair)

Secretary – Donna Swanson (nominated by Kirsteen McDonald and seconded by Claire Kilfedder)
Kirsteen McDonald will also continue as Treasurer.

It was decided the Constitution should be changed to 10 parent members and therefore the fifth parent who applied will get a place as Parent Member when this is in place. A letter will go out to Parent Forum advising them of the change to Constitution.
Cat Calvert congratulated members on a successful year.

This concluded the A.G.M.

Minutes of Previous Parent Council Meeting: Accepted. Kirsteen McDonald proposed and Claire Kilfedder seconded.
Matters Arising: None
Correspondence:  None

Head Teacher Report:
NSPCC – Workshops for parents and children were held in the afternoon. It was not possible to have an evening workshop. Sally McCutcheon said P.5 pupils missed out because of their swimming lessons. Cat Calvert said it was only for pupils in P.6 & P.7. Kirsteen McDonald said the parent council could maybe do something for the lower school pupils and an evening for parents who work. Cat said she could ask the community police to come back in.

Rookie Rockstars – In school last week working with children and producing a C.D. The show will be on Wednesday, 11 October. They are also interested in having an afterschool club from 3.00pm – 4.00pm for all ages. This would cost each child £4 per session. Parents have been asking about music tuition. There is a School of Music in Coatbridge, Kirkintilloch and Cumbernauld. Cat said she was willing to try the afterschool club for eight weeks.
Relax Kids – This has been very successful. A member of staff will be trained but it has to be over a weekend.

Routes to Hoots – A brass tutor and a drum tutor will be working with P.5, P.6 and P.7 children for 7 weeks to form a street band. The project will culminate in a performance on Wednesday, 20 December in the afternoon. Glenboig Neighbourhood House are funding this joint project for both schools This year is a celebration of 10 years in this joint campus.
Staff Report: None
Parent Report: Sally McCutcheon has posters for the Christmas Fayre and is willing to organise the Raffle Tickets.
Co-opted Report: Kirsteen McDonald reported Hallowe’en Walk has been changed to Thursday, 26 October at 6.00pm.
Projects: Community Gardens beside the Big Shop with raised beds for people with mobility problems.

Gym Equipment for the park.

Railings

Walking bus

There is a small amount of money left and Parent Councils from both schools have requested railings to be continued from the curve to the gates. Cat Calvert will check this out with Enerie.
Katrina Taylor asked about the money from Coalfields - if any decision had been made about a bus stop for children alighting the bus in the village. There has been no feedback from the questionnaires so far.
Cat Calvert gave Rev. Dave Slater’s report in his absence:

Harvest service in school on Wednesday at 10am and he is very thankful to Mrs Calvert for agreeing to collect for Lodging House Mission, Glasgow once more - they feed 600 people per week, homeless or exiting homelessness, and receive 80% of the food they use in a year in these 5 or 6 weeks at Harvest time from schools and churches!

A reminder that boys or girls in Glenboig area interested in Boys/Girls Brigade are very welcome to attend.

Gartcosh Girls Brigade:  Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm for P.1-7. 

Boys Brigade: Wednesdays 6.15 - 7.15pm for P.1-3. 
                                     7.15 - 8.30pm for P.4 - P.7. 
Just had a dedication service in Glenboig for a few of those who attend!

Next film night is on Friday 27th October at 6:30pm. Film suggestions welcome.

Looking ahead - Remembrance Sunday 12th November - church service 11:45-12:20pm, march to memorial, Act of Remembrance thereafter (12:35pm approx).

A.O.C.B: Kirsteen said £200 will be gifted to Our Lady & St. Joseph’s Chapel for the use of their car park this term and next term. (£100 each term).

Cat said she was hoping to have Jonathan Godfrey as an extra Chaplain to the school.
Ladies Night – Friday, 2 March 6.00pm – 11.00pm. LET to be booked.
Date of next meeting:  Monday, 27 November 2017 at 6.45pm. 
Christmas Fayre – Arrangements and suggestions were discussed.

